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Chairmans Chat 

Well firstly let me apologise for my absence, I have been in a bit of a predicament. I lost my job in February 

which obviously puts a strain on finances, bǳǘ ƭŜǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŘǿŜƭƭ. I found a short term job at Polytec in 

Bromyard but shift work scuppered club nights and meetings. I have now moved on to a permanent job 

and I am also training to become a motorcycle instructor, which now means a 200mile round trip on most 

weekends when I am not at work.  

From all accounts the A2M show went very well raising a great amount. Thanks to all who helped out with 

this.  

Facebook membership is up and so as I believe is club membership.  

I look forward to bŜƛƴƎ ōŀŎƪ !{!t όƭŜǘΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ Ƴȅ ǘȅǊŜǎ ǎǘŀȅ ƛƴŦƭŀǘŜŘύ  

Ride safe, Stay safe 

Steve Johnson  

MAG (MOTORCYCLE ACTION GROUP) UPDATE 

MAG welcomes Highways England for Superbike outreach- Highways England, which is in charge of 

looking after the UKΩs strategic road network, has used the race meeting to invite bikers to attend two life-

saving courses: BikeSafe and BikerDown. BikeSafe is a police-led initiative to improve biker skills. Bikers 

ride with expert police motorcyclists, who observe riding skills and advise on road techniques. This aims to 

make riding safer and more rewarding. Subjects include hazard perception, cornering, filtering and group 

riding. The other scheme, BikerDown, gives vital skills if youΩre first at an incident involving a fellow biker. 

The cƻǳǊǎŜ ŎƻǾŜǊǎΥ ω    Iƻǿ ǘƻ ƳŀƴŀƎŜ ŀƴ ŀŎŎƛŘŜƴǘ ǎŎŜƴŜ ω    !ǎǎƛǎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴ ƛƴƧǳǊŜŘ ǊƛŘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǊƻŀŘǎƛŘŜ 

ƛƴǘŜǊǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ ω    aƻǘƻǊŎȅŎƭŜ-specific first aid ς including how to remove a helmet. Highways England has 

also launched a new app, which provides a GPS reference for road users who need help, particularly on 

remote ΨAΩ roads.  

MAG brands industry standard emissions calculator unfit for purpose -Following repeated claims from 

Transport for London (TfL) that ΨέiƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭƭȅΣ ƳƻǘƻǊŎȅŎƭŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǇƻƭƭǳǘƛƴƎέΣ a!D has demanded 

that TfL produce evidence to back this claim.  TfL stalled for many months before finally claiming that 

they take information from the National Atmospheric Emissions Inventory. MAG investigated this 

άŜǾƛŘŜƴŎŜέ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘion from NAEI is, in fact, a modelling calculation; and can now 

reveal that this model actually backs our position that pre-9ǳǊƻ о ƳƻǘƻǊŎȅŎƭŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊƛƭȅ άƘƛƎƘƭȅ 

ǇƻƭƭǳǘƛƴƎέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘΣ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŀŘƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƻŦǘǿŀǊŜ ƳƻŘŜƭƭŜǊǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŦƛƎǳǊŜǎ ƻǾŜǊ-estimate real-world 

emissions from motorcycles. TfL has chosen a NOx emissions limit of 0.15g/km for motorcycles, based on 

the figure for this single pollutant in the Euro 3 motorcycle standard.  TfL claim that the evidence for pre-

Euro 3 motorcycles being highly polluting is provided by the COPERT 5 data for average motorcycle 

emissions at an average speed of 30km/h. The data from COPERT 5 shows that average emissions from 

pre-Euro 1 <50cc mopeds; pre-Euro 1, Euro 1 and Euro 2 two-strokes; Euro 2 four-strokes 250 ς 750cc; pre-

Euro 1, Euro 1 and Euro 2 four strokes  >750cc, all average less than 0.15g/km.  At the same time, the 

cleanest ULEZ-exempt Euro 6c diesel cars emit 0.21g/km.  MAG has also had confirmation from Emisia - 

the company behind the COPERT modelling software - that their models do not allow for the emissions 

advantage possessed by motorcycles in terms of filtering through congested traffic. Studies carried out by 

the Federation of European Motorcyclists Associations (FEMA) demonstrated that, across 17 major 

European cities, motorcycles on average reduce journey times by 30% compared with cars. The COPERT 

modelling can therefore be shown to over-estimate the already low emissions figures for motorcycles by 

this same percentage. MAGΩs Director of CŀƳǇŀƛƎƴǎ ϧ tƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ 9ƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΣ /ƻƭƛƴ .ǊƻǿƴΣ ǎǘŀǘŜŘ ά¢Ƙƛǎ 
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research has led us to a conclusion that has far-reaching implications beyond Sadiq KhanΩs London: indeed 

beyond the UK, to the whole of Europe.  Any air quality modelling that relies on the COPERT software is 

misrepresenting the part that motorcycles play in air quality.  No modelling will ever reveal the benefit 

that modal shift to motorcycles and scooters can play in improving the quality of the air that we all breathe.  

An opportunity for all is being hidden through the use of faulty assumptions that motorcycles are the same 

as cars and should be treated in exactly the same way. This is flawed modelling that leads to poor decision-

making. MAG is more than happy to answer any questions about motorcycle emissions, and to work with 

any authority that genuinely wants to reduce air pollution to correct the modelling and come to workable 

policies that promote the use of motorcycles and scooters.  As we have maintained all along: motorcycles 

are the soluǘƛƻƴ ƴƻǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳΦέ  

Sue Moore  

BIGFOOTS MUSINGS ON ALL SORTS 

What a fantastic Easter for me. It started on the Wednesday when 12 of us turned up at Clun for an enjoyable couple 

ƻŦ ƘƻǳǊǎΦ wǳǘƘ ǎŀȅǎ ǎƘŜΩǎ ǎŀǘ ƻƴ ŀ ōƛƪŜ, so recovery is going the right way. Good Friday was the Worcs VMCC 

run,organised by Little Bob (who is 89 this year) on his 350 Enfield. What a cracking day it was, a lovely route over 

North Worcestershire and South Shropshire with quiet back roads and big views, brilliant. Saturday was Ross auto 

jumble and by gum it was warm. I met lots of folk from way back and quite a few from the Club. Sunday it was off to 

see the Ospreys sitting on 2 eggs with another expected. Monday I went for a ride over the Drovers Road, having a 

great day out riding through the Elan Valley past Tregaron Bog and back via Builth and the hills around Painscastle. 

!ƭƭ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ рлл ƳƛƭŜǎ ƛƴ ǳƴōǊƻƪŜƴ ǎǳƴǎƘƛƴŜΦ L ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŀǎƪ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜΦ hƴ ǘƘŜ нрth we had a good walk around the 

Duchy of Cornwall lands at Harewood End, it stayed mostly dry. 

After a marvellous Easter I headed north right into storm Hannah, 24 hours of rain and wind so a day on the Ffestiniog 

Railway. Sunday was ok so a good walk in the Vale of Clwyd, cold wind but dry and bright with huge views. On 

Monday it was down to Tywyn, up the Dysynni Estuary with good views of the mountains on the way out. By 

following the Tallylyn Railway on the way back, it made a very good 8 miles. 

Club night went off well with a decent turn out despite the dull night. 

5th May and another, the 8th Whitington Show has come and gone. First a big thank you to Dave Peake for all he has 

done to make A2M such a big success. This year we had at least 287 bikes through the gate and there must have 

been ŎƭƻǎŜ ƻƴ мΣллл ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎŀƭǎ ǿƘƻ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǳǇΦ ! ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎƻƻŘ ƳƛȄ ƻŦ ōƛƪŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ олΩǎ ǘƻ 

the present, solos, outfits, 3 wheelers, trikes and custom bikes. Folk seemed to stay longer this year and most had 

cakes, burgers or hotdogs in hand. Hopefully we have made a few pounds. Last but not least a big thank you to all 

ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ ¢ƘŜ /ƭǳō ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Řƻ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ȅƻǳΦ 

On May 9th we went for a long walk over The Blorenge. We started in the low cloud but as we went on the cloud 

started to lift giving us huge views back into Herefordshire and up the Usk valley. A right good do. 

Some of you will remember our visits to The Valley of the Wolves a few years ago, if anyone is interested in a visit 

please let me know. If enough want to meet up with the wolves we can see what we can do. 

After a very unsettled week Saturday came up trumps with a dry day for the Fforest Inn meet and ride out. We went 

up to the big view point above Garth then over Cwm Owen to the Twisted Spoon at 3 Cocks. The day after I went to 

see the Ospreys on the Dyfi and what a great day it was, unbroken sunshine, quiet roads and great big views, ideal 

motorcycling weather. 

Ride Safe  

Bigfoot 
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Report on the 28th Classic and Contemporary Motorcycle Show 

This show is organised by The South Wales Sunbeam Motor 

Cycle Club and is held at Llanishen High School in Cardiff. I 

spotted that this 2 day event was on and thought what the 

heck, went to apply only find that entries would close the next 

day, however, I asked if they had a space to let me know. I got 

a space. 

Duly attired on 

Friday afternoon I 

headed across 

town to the A465, 

how many more temporary traffic lights can there be in 

IŜǊŜŦƻǊŘΚ ²Ƙȅ ŀ άǇǳƭƭ ƛƴέ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŀǘ ¢ŜǎŎƻΩǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŜ 

buses do not hold up the traffic???? Filled the bike with petrol 

and we had a good run down to Abergavenny. Got to the road 

widening and it was clutch slip and 1st gear crawl all the way 

up the hill, took 15 mins to cover a mile. Grrr! Not the sort of 

thing any 2 strokes likes. Over the top and a decided reluctance to pull 70 in fifth gear, not good with a 

lorry on the inside and a car on my tail. Got to my overnight stop and noticed oil spots on the front of the 

engine, possible cause of the bikes hesitancy?? Up early on the Saturday morning for the 20 mile run down 

to Cardiff. Bike does not want to start on the kick, not to worry a bump start gets her going. Did not count 

on the temperature being just above freezing. Found the venue with no problem and parked the bike up 

in Hall 2, lots of people getting things sorted but they had not put the urn on early enough so had to wait 

to get a hot drink inside me. 

The show is held in three halls with over two hundred 

bikes on show, range was from pre-war to modern, road, 

trail, race, chops and one offs so a good interesting mix. 

Got the feeling I was the only fool to have ridden their bike 

any distance to the event. Place is a bit of a warren as you 

negotiate corridors to find the other 2 halls, the 

refreshments and the toilets. When I went to head back 

home on the train the car park was full of bikes and the 

auto jumble was busy.  

I returned to the show after lunch on the Sunday and 

there was still a good number of visitors. Noticed the bike 

had a rosette which was nice. Talking to those there it seemed the show had been a success. Discovered 

that they did proper awards in the main hall, 22 different categories to cover all types of bikes,       e.g. 

best pre-war, sixties pre unit, British, Japanese, best two stroke etc. awards voted for by the club members, 

the club members being excluded from all but two of the awards. No complaints with any of the bikes that 

won. 
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 As per usual as I go to leave end up talking about the 

bike to another show attendee. Bike starts on 2 kicks 

and we are off for a brisk run up the valley, still not 

that warm. After the overnight stop it is another cold 

morning for the run back to Hereford, a good run all 

the way, a tractor even pulls over at Pandy to let the 

traffic pass. Just before the bridge I was amazed to 

find a Mayglothling tanker stopped on a bend with 

double white lines doing whatever they do. No 

thought of putting out any warning sign! Need to ask 

our MP to explain why the A465 has had to be 

patched despite being resurfaced relatively recently. 

Overall, an enjoyable weekend despite the chill. A possible destination for a run next year? Just need to 

give the bike a clean and a tweak to solve that hesitancy and make a space on the mantelpiece. 

Mike England 

 

Bike4Life Midlands Air Ambulance Charity event 

Sunday the 28th April saw 6 bikes 

+ 1 pillion brave the 9 degree 

temperature to set out for Meole 

Brace, Shrewsbury to the start 

point for the Ride4Life.  Each 

year this is a major fundraiser for 

the charity with thousands 

turning up to support this 

essential lifesaving service.  In 

common with the RNLI and other 

core services that receive no 

government funding they rely on the great public support to stay in the air, on the sea etc.   

Without exception everyone was buzzing with the feel-good factor and 

for once the general public get to see the better side of bikers as they 

throng the roadsides, 

bridges and 

roundabouts to wave 

and cheer us on.  

Kids especially love to 

see such a mass 

rideout of all manner 

of bikes, trikes and 

exotica.   


